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Int. No. 331-A:

By Council Members Comrie, The Speaker (Council Member Quinn), Martinez, McMahon, Monserrate, Seabrook, Stewart, White Jr., Recchia Jr., Gentile, Garodnick, Koppell, Liu, Gennaro, Sears, and DeBlasio (in conjunction with the Mayor)
TITLE:
   


     

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the








City of New York, in relation to pedicabs.
ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:




Adds a new subchapter nine to chapter two of title








twenty of the administrative code of the City of New








York.
INTRODUCTION

On Friday, April 20, 2007, the Consumer Affairs Committee, chaired by Leroy Comrie, will consider whether to file and accept the mayor’s veto message related to Introductory Bill Number 331-A (“Int. No. 331-A”) and whether Int. No. 331-A should pass and be submitted for a vote to the full Council, the Mayor’s veto message notwithstanding.  Int. No. 331-A, in relation to pedicabs, would add a new subchapter nine to chapter two of title twenty of the administrative code of the City of New York.  

UPDATE
At a February 28, 2007 hearing, the Committee on Consumer Affairs unanimously approved the proposed Int. No. 331-A by a vote of four in favor to zero opposed.  In preparation for that hearing, the Mayor’s Office conducted an assessment of the potential environmental impact of Proposed Intro 331-A and, after a thorough investigation, concluded that the bill’s passage would have no negative environmental effects.  Accordingly, at the same hearing, the Committee approved Preconsidered Resolution No. 713 (“Reso. No. 713”), adopting the City's findings that Int. No. 331-A would have no adverse impact on the environment and was consistent with the state environmental quality review act.  Finally, Int. No. 331-A and Reso. No. 713 also on February 28, 2007 were sent to the full City Council and passed by a vote of thirty-eight in the affirmative, seven in the negative, and four abstentions, with one Member not voting.  

On March 30, 2007, Mayor Bloomberg vetoed Int. No. 331-A; a copy of the Mayor’s veto is attached.
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